Mrs. Bass Bryant, Midland, Texas.

Dear Mrs. Bryant:

In reply to your letter of March 5, please be advised that until last week when a card dated January 4 was received, December 25 was the last letter from Amon Junior.

Information has been received that the boys in Oflag 64 were evacuated January 21 and that they were moved to Stalag 3-A at Luckenwald, Germany, about 35 miles south of Berlin. Meanwhile, there have been so many conflicting rumors from some of the boys who were liberated during the confusion of the evacuation, that I do not know and have not been able to ascertain the whereabouts of the members of Oflag 64. If they were at Luckenwald, in all probability they have been moved again and it is doubtful, in my opinion, that there will be any more mail until they are finally liberated by the Allies; however, this is just my opinion. All we can do is to continue hoping and praying that our boys will be returned home to us safely.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely,

AGC : KD